
 

(866) 233-3033 (867) 983-2594 info@nirb.ca www.nirb.ca @NunavutImpactReviewBoard 

 P.O. Box 1360, Cambridge Bay, NU  X0B 0C0 

 Page 1 of 2 

NIRB File No.: 17SN034 

 

November 6, 2020 

 

To:  SEA Distribution List 

 

Re: The NIRB’s 2020 Follow-Up Report to the Board’s Final SEA Report and 

Recommendations for the SEA in Baffin Bay and Davis Strait  

 
 

Dear Parties: 

 
The Nunavut Impact Review Board (NIRB or Board) is hereby releasing its 2020 Follow-Up 
Report to the Board’s Final SEA Report and Recommendations for the Strategic Environmental 
Assessment in Baffin Bay and Davis Strait (NIRB File No. 17SN034; SEA Follow-Up Report). 
The Final SEA Report and Recommendations are to be considered by the Government of Canada 
in the review and reconsideration of the December 2016 decision to designate Canadian Arctic 
waters as off limits to future oil and gas licences (the moratorium). On March 23, 2020 the NIRB 
reached out to parties to request feedback on how the Board’s recommendations have been 
addressed to date and plans for implementation moving forward associated with the SEA. By 
August 27, 2020 the Board had received comment submissions from the territorial government, 
federal government departments and organizations, an environmental non-governmental 
organization, and the Government of Greenland. By way of a motion carried during its regular 
meeting held in October 2020, the Board has issued the enclosed SEA Follow-Up Report 
providing a summary of responses received on the work undertaken to fulfill the Board’s 
recommendations. 
 
The SEA was truly a collaborative effort that would not have been possible without the significant 
and ongoing contributions of parties and the NIRB appreciates the continued and active 
participation of parties into the SEA. While the NIRB will continue to track how the Board’s 
recommendations are being addressed, the frequency of updates will not necessarily be on an 
annual basis. 
 
Submissions and all documents received and pertaining to the SEA can be obtained from the 
NIRB's online public registry at https://www.nirb.ca/project/125087. Within the Documents Tab 
of the Project Dashboard, the documents related to follow-up reporting can be accessed from the 
‘Follow up Reporting’ category. 

 

Should you have any questions regarding the SEA or the NIRB process, please contact Heather 

Rasmussen, Senior Policy Advisor via hrasmussen@nirb.ca or (867) 983-4606. 
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Sincerely, 

 

 

 
 

 

Heather Rasmussen 

Senior Policy Advisor 

Nunavut Impact Review Board 

 

 
Cc:  Daniel VanVliet, Crown-Indigenous Relations and Northern Affairs Canada 

  Filip Petrovic, Crown-Indigenous Relations and Northern Affairs Canada 

  Jorgan Aitaok, Nunavut Tunngavik Incorporated 

  Steven Lonsdale, Qikiqtani Inuit Association 

  Annie Cyr-Parent, Government of Nunavut 

  Brian Chambers, Canada Energy Regulator 

  Christy Wickenheiser, Canada Energy Regulator  

  Laura Blais, Canadian Coast Guard 

  Margaret Fairbairn, Environment and Climate Change Canada 

  Anna Graham, Environment and Climate Change Canada  

  Mark D’Aguiar, Fisheries and Oceans Canada 

  Ken Lee, Fisheries and Oceans Canada 

  Camille Ouellet-Dallaire, Natural Resources Canada 

  Jane Chisholm, Parks Canada Agency 

  Jacquie Bastick, Parks Canada Agency 

  Amy Tran, Transport Canada 

  Jackie Barker, Transport Canada 

  Adam Downing, Transport Canada 

  Paul Barnes, Canadian Association of Petroleum Producers 

  Mark Brooks, World Wildlife Fund-Canada 

  Jesper Ødegaard Jacobsen, Government of Greenland 

 

Enclosure: NIRB Follow-up to Parties Regarding the Board’s Recommendations in the Final Report for 

the Strategic Environmental Assessment in Baffin Bay and Davis Strait  
 


